555717.

Licensing services

57 ST Catherines Avenue

Environmental & consumer services

Luton

Gordon Street

Town Hall

LU3 1QG

Luton

LU1 5NP

23rd December 2010

Dear Tony Ireland (Manager)

We the Hackney Carriage Trade are petitioning to oppose the increase in the driver and vehicle licensing fees. We are enclosing a petition signed by the Hackney Carriage trade. We strongly disagree with your decision to increase the fee as we are struggling to meet existing fees.

We would also like to request the council to deduct the charge of £50 from the vehicle licensing fee, as this fee was originally set up to pay for the "unmet demand" survey, but as you are aware the survey has been completed over two years, but we are still being charged this fee. In this current financial climate we cannot afford all these additional increases in the licensing fees.

Yours Sincerely,

KASHIF ALI CHOUDHRY (07723926207)

Keskil AL.